
								MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC IMPROVEMENT  								COMMITTEE MEETING OF THE										CITY OF HERRIN, ILLINOIS HELD IN THE 									COUNCIL CHAMBER AT CITY HALL ON 									MONDAY, JUNE 4, 2018 AT 11:30 A.M.

Alderman Ruppel called the meeting to order.  Those in attendance on behalf of the City were Mayor Steve Frattini, Alderman Sheila Ahlgren, Alderman Paul York, Alderman David Shoemake, Alderman Marilyn Ruppel, Alderman Scott Kinley, Alderman Randy Crompton, Fire Chief Shawn Priddy, Budget Director Carrie Cravens and City Clerk Shelly Huggins. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Acquiring property - Parking lot north of the doughboy is for sale.  With the event of Joe’s Pizza coming to town, SI Tan and Sarah’s lack of parking it may advantageous for the City to acquire the property and make a parking lot.  There are several areas downtown that have parking issues.  Mayor strongly suggests that we make it some sort of public parking.  Sale price is $45,000.  Cost for resurfacing is option one:  prep and apply A3 oil and chip but cannot stripe easily $5,000-7,000 or option two:  asphalt overlay like other parking lots with 23 spaces $35000-$40,000 with no maintenance required for at least 10 years.  Alderman Shoemake asked about using TIF funds for the project.  The only way we can do this is to use downtown TIF funds as infrastructure improvement.  Alderman Crompton believes we need the no further remediation letter from the EPA due to a fuel station being there at one time.  Mayor will try to reach out again with the property owner regarding price as well as check into outside funding.  

Cemetery Ordinance - We have ordinances in place that address decorations on spaces.  We need to re-advertise the rules and make some signs to place at the cemetery entrances.  

Meeting adjourned 12:38 p.m.

